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PROFIT WARNING 

 

This announcement is made by Starlite Holdings Limited (the “Company”) pursuant to 

Rule 13.09 of the Listing Rules and Inside Information Provisions under Part XIVA of 

the Securities and Futures Ordinance. 

 

The Group is expected to record a loss for the year ended 31 March 2017 as compared to 

a profit recorded for the previous corresponding financial year. 

 

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution 

when dealing in the shares of the Company. 

 

 

This announcement is made by Starlite Holdings Limited (the "Company", together with 

its subsidiaries, the "Group") pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing 

of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the "Listing Rules") and 

Inside Information Provisions (as defined under the Listing Rules) under Part XIVA of 

the Securities and Future Ordinance (Chapter 571, Laws of Hong Kong). 

 

The Board of Directors (the "Board") of the Company wishes to inform the shareholders 

of the Company and potential investors that the Group is expected to record a loss for the 

year ended 31 March 2017 as compared to a profit recorded for the previous 

corresponding financial year. Such expected loss is mainly attributable to the following 

factors: 

 

* For identification purpose only 

  



(i)    Reduction in the quantity and pricing of orders by major customers in the face of 

weakened market sentiment amidst more intensified competition among printing 

and packaging companies, together with the seasonal factor of the toys industry in 

the second half of the year, restrained the Group from maintaining its sales; 

  

(ii)    Management reshuffle affecting the sales and operational efficiency of the Group’s 

eastern China operation, which resulted in a loss incurred by the eastern China 

operation; 

  

(iii)   Impairment provision for the equipment of the Group’s eastern China operation; 

and  

 

(iv) Rising price of paper in the second half of the year affected the Group’s profitability. 

 

The Board considers that the overall financial position and operations of the Group remain 

solid despite the unsatisfactory results for the year ended 31 March 2017 that are expected 

to be recorded. 

 

The information contained in this announcement is only a preliminary assessment by the 

Board based on the management accounts of the Group and such management accounts 

have not been reviewed, confirmed or audited by the Company's auditors. The audited 

final results of the Group for the year ended 31 March 2017 are expected to be announced 

by the end of June 2017. 

 

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution 

when dealing in the shares of the Company. 
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